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ConnectME Authority – Meeting Notes 

 
 

1. Introductions: Authority Board Members: Fred Brittain, Douglas Birgfeld, Susan Corbett, Liz Wyman, Nick 
Battista and Jeff Letourneau 

 
Authority Staff: Brooke Johnson and Peggy Schaffer. 

 
Members of the public were asked to introduce themselves. 
 

2. Unserved/Underserved Discussion/Approval:  The Board discussed leaving the current 25/3 Mbps and 
under as unserved for now and we can revisit the discussion next year. There will be a 30-day public comment 
period starting on 1/28/2020 and ending on 2/26/2020. At the February Board meeting we will take into 
consideration the submitted comments and do a formal vote on the unserved definition.   
 

3. Planning Grant Discussion: Peggy Schaffer explained the current Planning Grant Phases and some of the 
issues we are seeing with grant recipients. Mark Ouellette from Axiom suggested we do a more detailed 
approached on the front end. It was suggested that ConnectMaine provide more support to communities but 
also realized that ConnectMaine only has two staff members. Mark Ouellette also suggested that Planning 
Grant awardees have an incentive to move to the Infrastructure grant phase. Brian Lippold explained that 
every community is different so one approach doesn’t work for all. He explained that these reports at the end 
of a community Planning Grant attracts providers and that education in these communities is huge and that 
maybe ConnectMaine could help with the education component. Another suggestion was that communities 
who were successful could help communities who are just starting the planning process.  
 

4. Action Plan Approval: Liz Wyman motions to approve the Broadband Action Plan. Jeff Letourneau seconds 
the motion. All were in favor. 

 
5. Monthly Financials: Brooke Johnson reviewed the monthly financials. ConnectMaine paid $15,925 in grant 

payments and the ending balance is 978,668.99. Additional future obligations were discussed, and the Board 
accepted the monthly financials.  
 

6. Federal Match & ConnectMaine’s Next Grant Round Discussion: Numbers were provided to the Board to 
start thinking about how much money we can give for the next round of grants. At the February Board 
meeting we will set a date and amount. Federal match money was discussed, and the previous Board approved 
to set aside $150,000 and the new Board discussed adding another $350,000 to that for a max of $500,000. 
The Board decided that we will provide a 1 to 1 community portion match to each grant only applicant based 
on their individual needs. If a community has a large project and has a larger match request, we can revisit this 
discussion at the next Board meeting. Liz Wyman motions to approve and Jeff Letourneau seconds the 
motion. All were in favor. 

 
7. Approval of November 22, 2019 Minutes: Fred Brittain motions to approve the minutes. All were in favor.  

 
8. Other Business:  

 
9. Public Comments:  

 
Board meeting adjourned at 4:15 p.m.   


